Salford City Council’s Cycle Forum

Minutes of the Meeting held on the 20th October 2005 in the Civic Centre, Swinton

1.
Those attending:

Andy Salmon (Chair)

Hugh Burnett

Geoff Dean

Nigel Holmes

Mike Briscoe

Steven Lee

Robert Alston

Ian Tierney

Phyllis Nemer

Graham Farrington

Apologies from:

Darren Findley

Mike Gill

Chris Trueblood

2.
Andy Salmon invited introductions and outlined the purpose of the meeting:

· To encourage each other and commiserate

· To consider/discuss engineering items from Stephen Lee

· To comment on the City’s Cycling Strategy

· To consider promotional events

3.
Summer Bike Rides.  Ian briefed the meeting on the rides this summer and reported that there had been a mixed response.  The best supported were in areas with good communities e.g. Irlam and Cadishead.  The key is to promote the events.  Some traffic free routes had been compiled as a result and the intent is to run rides once a month during the winter to maintain momentum.  There were some suggestions from the floor on how to capture routes from this and other activities and comparisons were made with the Bury cycling map and whether the Salford City web site should take and publish this information.  The winter programme is being planned and a summer programme will be identified.

4.
A580 Cycle Track.  The deterioration of the cycle track alongside the A580 was discussed.  Stephen Lee responded commenting that there was no money to maintain the footways let alone the cycle path.  Several problems were identified and discussed such as roundabouts, signage, and the Leigh Guided Busway development. It was agreed that there should be a major route into Manchester from the west with a maintained A580 cycle track and an alternate route into the centre could be signed.  A number agreed to meet at 12 o’clock on 12th November at the park at the junction of the A580 and A6 opposite the Children’s Hospital to seek out and propose a route that could be signed.

5.
Cycle Centre.  The plans for Salford University had not been funded by Sport England.  Ian then introduced a company Cycle Scheme that has been funded to support Bunzl Retail based on the Agecroft Estate.  The meeting agreed that this sounded promising as a pilot for other schemes.

6.
GMPTE.  Geoff Dean handed out leaflets from GMPTE and invited the meeting to respond to the enclosed questionnaire.

7.
Any Other Business.  A number of events were discussed including the In Town Without my Car, the NR 6 cycle ride, the signage of the NR 6, route 55 would be signed this winter, cycle parking at schools was progressing (3 this year), and the A580 cycle track would be extended near the Wigan boundary..  Stephen Lee confirmed that there was a right of way around the building being constructed at the Irlam Locks.  Three actions arose:

· Andy Salmon would pursue a copy of the photograph of the NR 6 ride arriving at Salford

· Stephen Lee took note of the need for a cycle rack at Minerva House

· Stephen Lee would update Andy Salmon on the progress with the one way cycle track at St George’s Street

8.
The following meetings were proposed and noted:

Thursday 19th January 2006 at 7pm

Thursday 27th April 2006 at 7pm

Thursday 20th July 2006 at 7pm

Thursday 19th October 2006 at 7pm

The meeting closed at 8:30pm.

